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Summer Events  
Syttende Mai Celebration & Annual Meeting 
Come join our celebration of the Norwegian National Holiday, Syttende Mai, when 
we gather at the old church on May 19 at 2:00 PM. We're happy to have Leroy   
Larson and his Scandinavian Ensemble back again to play for our program. 
These excellent musicians play waltzes, polkas and schottisches that form the back-
bone of Scandinavian old-time dance music. They will entertain us with accordion, 
banjo, mandolin, guitar, fiddle, and button-box. The program is open to anyone and 
an offering will be taken for the care and preservation of the historic church. 

A brief annual meeting will be held to elect members to the board of directors.    
Following the program traditional Norwegian treats, open faced sandwiches and cof-
fee will be served. We ask members to bring their favorite homemade foods to 
serve. 

 

Ice Cream Social 
On July 28, 2013 from Noon to 4:00 we will hold our annual Ice Cream Social.   
Music will be provided by Cheryl and Company, who have entertained us at several 
Ice Cream Socials. Cheryl and Company offer a program of folk and gospel songs 
and entertaining humor.  

There is something for everyone to enjoy. Music, bake sale, silent auction, children's 
games, homemade hotdogs, pies, ice cream and visiting with friends, old and new. 
AND you can't beat the scenery on a beautiful summer day.  

 

Honoring Trondhjem Veterans   
On Sunday, November 3, the Trondhjem Community Preservation Society will pre-
sent a special program that honors the military veterans who were also members of 
Trondhjem Lutheran Church.  More details of this afternoon program will be an-
nounced closer to the date. 

TCPS has pictures, newspaper clippings, and other artifacts that are connected to 
our veterans.  We are especially proud of the World War I Blue Star Banner.  We 
have committed ourselves to keeping the history of all of Trondhjem’s veterans, in-
cluding the most recent members of Trondhjem Lutheran Church who served in 
our country’s armed forces. 

Mark your calendar for November 3.  It will be a great opportunity to honor veter-
ans and learn of their connections with the Trondhjem community. 
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 From the President 

Board of Directors    
President - Ramona Pumper  

Vice President – Nancy Halverson Norton  

Secretary – Bonnie Pavek 

Treasurer – Deb Simon      

Board Members— Dallas Berg, Patti Murry,  

                               Sandy Valek, Mark Ward                                 

Committee Chairs 
Building & Facility – Dallas Berg 

Museum – Joyce Pflaum & John Lindell 

Publicity/Newsletter/Web—Patti Murry, Kim Smisek 

Events & Programs—Sandy Valek 

Finance & Membership—Rev. Howard White 

Account/Auditor—Randy Halverson 

Legal Advisor—Nancy Halverson Norton 

TCPS Board 

Happy Spring!  Now if only 

Mother Nature will help make it 

look and feel like Spring... 

We have had a busy few 

months, wrapping up 2012 

business and looking ahead to 

2013.   

In February we hosted our an-

nual winter concert,.  The pro-

gram was put on by the Glory-

land Gospel Band,  a group of singers and instru-

mentalists from the surrounding area.   It was a very 

enjoyable and inspiring concert.  

Also in February we held a planning workshop, led 

by Merle Fossum.   We had some good discussion 

about the upcoming year and what we'd like to do to 

commemorate the 25th anniversary of TCPS.  Our 

programs will include some of the regular events that 

have always been enjoyed by all, as well as at least 

one new event coming up in November.   

With that said, please mark your calendars now for 

three upcoming events. Our annual Syttende Mai 

celebration will be on Sunday May 19th a 2:00 

pm.   Our program will feature the Leroy Larson En-

semble...  Leroy comes from Northern Minneso-

ta, and his group plays a wide assortment of Scandi-

navian music accompanied by banjo and violin as 

well as other instruments. He was at Trondhjem sev-

eral years ago and everyone really enjoyed his mu-

sic.  

Sunday July 28th from 12 to 4 will be our annual ice 

cream social and bake sale.  Once again our enter-

tainment will be Cheryl and Company.  

 

RAMONA PUMPER 

A new event we will be hosting this year is a Veter-

ans Day Observance on Sunday, Nov. 3rd.  This is in 

the planning stages so stay tuned for more infor-

mation at a later date.  Hope to see many of you folks 

at all of these events and please remember the more 

the merrier!  We always welcome new visitors as 

well as old friends. 

Patty Murry (and Tom) is resigning from the board 

as of May 1st.  We are sad to see her leave as she has 

been a great asset to our board, .We will miss her and 

want to thank her and Tom for their many contribu-

tions of time and talent over the last two 

years.   There is one year remaining on her term, so if 

you know of anyone who may be interested in the 

position, please contact one of the board members.  

We want to welcome Kris Fossum Bierman to the 

board, she is filling Millie Johnsons position. We are 

happy to have Kris join us.   

Thanks to everyone her has given of their time and 

talents, in order to make TCPS a vital organization.   

We hope to see you at the upcoming events.  



3 

 Storlokken Family History 

Submitted by Joyce Fossum Pflaum 

The Museum Committee recently was given a Nor-

wegian Bible.   We already have several Norwegian 

Bibles which we do appreciate, but this one had a 

special history.  The Bible was printed in Christiania, 

Norway in 1873. 

There was a handwritten message in Norwegian in-

side the cover saying the Bible was given to John 

Oleson Storlokken from his grandmother when he 

left Norway to come to the United States.  Another 

note written on a piece of paper was placed inside the 

Bible.  This was written in English by Ida Johnson, a 

daughter of John (Storlokken) Johnson.  Ida wrote: 

"This Bible was printed in Christiania, now Oslo, 

Norway in 1873.  It was given to my dad by his pa-

ternal grandmother in 1876 when he was 9 years old. 

 That same year he, with his mother and 2 younger 

brothers, emigrated to Minnesota.  His father had 

come 5 years before and had a log house built,  ready  

for them.  Ida Johnson." 

I have some of the Storlokken Family history which 

I'll share with you. (The name "Storlokken" always 

 fascinated me, and my dad used it often as he was 

acquainted with the family.)  In Norway Jon Olsen 

Storlokken married Marit Petersdatter.  Jon and Marit 

had a son named Ole Sr. Storlokken who  married 

Ildri Hermundsli.  Ole and Ildri immigrated to 

Trondhjem, Minnesota.  Ole adopted the Norwegian 

tradition of not using his father's last name, but drop-

ping the name "Storlokken" and then taking his fa-

ther's  first name and adding "son" to it, and that be-

came the last name.  Ole Storlokken, son of Jon 

Olesen Storlokken, now was known as Ole 

(Storlokken) Johnson.   Ole and Ildri had a large fam-

ily: John, Fredrick, Lars, Johan, Peter, Marie, Ole, 

Martin, and Gurine, all who had the last name of 

Johnson.  Most of the children died at young ages; 

however, their son John Storlokken Johnson married 

Clara Solberg, and they raised their family in this ar-

ea. One of their sons was Clarence Johnson who mar-

ried Agnes Jacobsen from Webster.  Clarence's two 

daughters, Gloria and Jean, donated the Bible to us. 

 John and Clara's daughter, Ida Johnson, wrote the 

note found in the Bible.   Ida never married, however, 

she had been engaged to a young man that was draft-

ed into W.W. !, but soon after entering the armed ser-

vice he contracted the Spanish Flu and died in Camp. 

Submitted by Joyce Fossum Pflaum 

All the cold weather and snow we have been having 

reminded me of an incident that happened in our fami-

ly one year when the weather remained cool.  My dad 

always liked to dress warm --- he wore his one piece 

long underwear with the rear "back door" from early 

fall to late spring.  This one particular year we had a 

cool summer. The annual tradition was for Trondhjem 

Church and Solor Church to celebrate the Fourth of 

July together, with each church hosting the pot-luck 

picnic dinner and entertainment on alternate years. 

Trondhjem was hosting the annual celebration at the 

home of Lewis and Olla Fossum. We were getting 

ready to go .  I had on a new summer dress (I got one 

new dress each summer, always for the 4th of July), 

my brothers and I each had our cap guns with a box of 

the rolled red caps, and mother had the hot dish in the 

oven. Then I heard mother in the bedroom start 

"nagging" at dad: "Leif, you are not going to wear 

long underwear on the 4th of July."  He informed her 

that we was not going to sit around outside and be 

cold, besides they were his light weight short sleeved 

underwear, and yes, he was wearing them.  Thinking 

about that event got me wondering if we will be wear-

ing our underwear for the Fourth of July this year, or 

will it warm up by then?  

 Ole's son Orville served in W.W. 1.  Another son, 

Henry was in the armed service in W.W. 2 and spent 

time at a camp in Northern California.  Only 2 sons 

of Ole and Clara married.  The rest of their children 

remained single.  Most of the family moved to Cali-

fornia. 

Ole Storlokken Johnson was a charter member of the 

Trondhjem  church. It was interesting to note that 

when Trondhjem Church celebrated its Fifty Year 

Anniversary, or Golden Jubilee, on Sunday May 30, 

1926, there were present ten "pioneers" who took 

part in the organization of the church in 1876.  Ildri 

Storlokken Johnson was one of those 10 people in 

attendance.  The others were Mr. and Mrs. Ole Berg, 

Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Berg, Mr. and Mrs. Henrick 

Berg, Mr.. and Mrs. Ole Skauge, and Mrs. Martha 

Mathson. 

On the Lighter Side 
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 Repair? Build? Add On? Repair? Build? 

Submitted by Joyce Fossum Pflaum 
 

I find it interesting to read the minutes of church 

meetings from the early years of the Trondhjem 

Church organization.  To make it more interesting 

one has to read "between the lines".   A "Thank You" 

once again to Norman and Karen Vinnes who trans-

lated our early records from Norwegian to English so 

we have them available to read, enjoy, and learn our 

early history.  Trondhjem Church was organized May 

15, 1876 and the first church was built in 1878. 

That church building was used regularly and by 1896 

it needed repairs, and the Norwegian settlement had 

grown in population so the church was too small. 

 Does this sound like the same problems we have to-

day?  The congregation had decisions to make.  Can 

you hear the discussions they must have had in their 

native Norwegian language?  "We don't have the 

money to build a new church."  "Let's just repair the 

church."  "We should build a new building and be 

done with it."  We would just be throwing money 

away if we repair this building."  "If we repair and 

fix up the old church, we will still  need a new one in   

a few years.” 

  

Here is what the church records have to say about the 

problem of repairing the old church, putting an addi-

tion on, or building a new church.  We learn these 

people did not act on impulse -- they considered what 

actions to take for a period of time.  (FOUR YEARS 

OF DISCUSSION)           

 

MAY 26, 1896:  Resolved that there must be pur-

chased 1 barrel of cement to get the foundation wall 

under the church repaired.  Likewise to repair some 

on the church roof.  These work projects are as-

signed to the Board of Trustee to be completed. 

NOVEMBER 16, 1896:  (1) Resolved that the 

Treasurer pay O. Hanson for his outlay for shingles 

for the church.  (2)Resolved to establish a committee 

of 3 to take under consideration in what manner the 

church should proceed to get the improvements com-

pleted to the church building and to submit a recom-

mendation at the next congregation meeting.  And 

appointed were (Johannes) J. Fossum, E. Taralsen 

and J. Johnson." 

 

JANUARY 11, 1897:  (1) Congregation meeting 

held to take the church building matter under consid-

eration.  (2) Report from the committee which was 

appointed at the previous meeting to come in with a 

recommendation regarding the best method the con-

gregation ought to follow regarding the church build-

ing.  (3)  The committee's proposal was read and it 

was recommended to use it as a basis for deliberation 

and discussion.  After the expressions of opinions, 

with some for the committee's proposal and some 

against, the people finally were agreed on the follow-

ing:  Resolved that the old committee remain stand-

ing and that there be appointed 2 new members, and 

elected were O. Skauge and P. Dannelsen.   The new 

committee is charged to take the church building 

matter under reconsideration and investigate under 

which conditions the quarter line, which is mentioned 

in the committee's proposal, could be opened to a 

public road, and to report about that at the next 

meeting. 

FEBRUARY 1, 1897:  (1) Congregation meeting 

held in order that the church building matter can be 

reconsidered.  (2)  The committee's proposal was 

read and was used as a base for discussion.  After 

some discussion for and against the proposal, it was 

resolved to postpone doing or undertaking anything 

with the church.  (WAS A COOLING OFF TIME 

NEEDED?) 

 

There were no more meetings concerning the church 

building until OCTOBER 13, 1898 when a meeting 

was held to take up again the business to rebuild or 

move the church to another location in the communi-

ty.  (1) A motion was made to rebuild the church on 

the old location.  This proposal was the basis for dis-

cussion.  After some opinions for and against the pro-

posal were exchanged, the people agreed to set it 

aside for a period of eight days time and to meet the 

24th of October.   The motion to rebuild the church 

on the old location was withdrawn when one did not 

find it appropriate to vote on it yet.  (2)  A committee 

of five was appointed to investigate regarding a 

building site on any other location in the community. 

Or to come forward at the meeting with a proposal 

which can be taken under consideration.  The follow-

ing were elected:  Peder Berg, J. Johnson, Ole 

Skauge, B. Taralsen, Laurits Haug. 



5 

 Repair? Build? Add On? Repair? Build? 

 

OCTOBER 24, 1898:  (1) It was decided to hear the 

Committee's report for consideration.  After discus-

sion for and against the report was heard, one must 

conclude that it was coming to no result.  (2) It was 

resolved to postpone the decision regarding the 

building site for the church until spring.  Since a por-

tion of the congregation members believed that it 

could be possible to repair the present church nave 

and build an addition to the old, and get a comforta-

ble church for less cost, a committee was established 

to investigate this matter and to report at the annual 

meeting.  The following were elected:  Johannes Fos-

sum, J. Johnson, Nils Solberg.  (BUILD AN ADDI-

TION, THAT'S A NEW IDEA.)  

DECEMBER 12, 1898:  Proposed that the old com-

mittee, which was installed to investigate whether the 

church could be repaired or not, remain standing.    

MARCH 4, 1899:  (1) The appointed committee re-

ported and its proposal was taken under considera-

tion.  The committee reported that they, after mutual 

deliberation, came to the result the church is repair-

able and that an addition could be built on the south 

side which would be large enough, and the congre-

gation will come out spending less, compared to 

tearing down the church and building new.  The com-

mittee's proposal was then discussed and questioned, 

some were for it and others agains; yet the majority 

were for the repair of the church.  And it was re-

solved to repair it together with building an addition 

on the south side 24 X 10.  (AHHH, SOUNDS LIKE 

WE'RE MAKING HEADWAY!)  (2) It was resolved 

that a Building Committee of five be appointed and 

the following were elected:  Johannes Fossum Nils 

Solberg, Ole Skauge, J. Johnson, E. Taralsen and 

Soren Paulsen.  3) The Trustees were charged to 

manage subscriptions (donations) to the church.  It 

was resolved that the committe report at a meeting 

next Saturday.  Each farmer was charged to haul at 

least one load of stone each.   

March 11, 1899:  (1) Trustee's reported that they 

have in all subscribed a sum of $205.00.  Two trus-

tees were absent so there was no report from their 

districts.  (2) The Building Committee reported that 

the materials for the repair of the church will amount 

to $217.00.  The method of repairing was pointed 

out. (3) Because of a lack of a full report, it was re-

solved that the Trustees have a meeting and consult 

on how the subscription to the chuch can be complet-

ed, and report in two weeks.    

March 25. 1899: (1) The Trustees report informed 

that the subscription fund raising for the repair of the 

church only increased by some few dollars since the 

previous meeting.  (2) The congregation resolved on 

that ground to reconsider that decision put together 

on March 4th regarding the repair of the church, and 

to try another plan,  (ANOTHER PLAN???) regard-

ing the interest which should be more generally ac-

cepted by the congregation. It was then resolved to 

tear the church down and build it up from the 

ground, together with enlarging it 4 feet on the width, 

and 6 feet on the length, likewise to was resolved to 

build a steeple. (2)  To the Building Committee were 

elected Johannes Fossum, J. Johnson, A. C. Fossum, 

Lars Berg, and E. Taralsen.  (HOW MANY COM-

MITTEES HAVE WE HAD NOW?  BUT THIS 

COMMITTEE MUST HAVE GONE RIGHT TO 

WORK!)  (Writer's Note: There is a blank page in the 

record book, so there may have been a meeting that is 

not recorded.  As it is, there is no record regarding 

the hiring of a contractor, but a one line news item in 

the Little Chicago Column of an April 1, 1899 North-

field News paper states that "Markus Holm, of Min-

neapolis, has contracted to build a new church at 

Trondhjem.")     

May 8,  1899:  The Trustees reported that the sub-

scription was now up to $402.00.  (MONEY 

TALKS.)   Resolved that the Building Committee 

start off with the subscription as it is.  When the funds 

run out, than together call a congregation meeting. 

 Johannes Fossum was  elected Chairman of the 

Building Committee.     

JULY 8, 1899: The Building Committee was 

charged to get the church put in full operating order 

before the fall.  (A newspaper item in November, 

1899 tells us the church building was nearing com-

pletion. There is no mention of this in the records.) 

 (FINALLY!) 

 

 (NOTE: The remarks in capitalized letters, inside 

parenthesis, are those of the writer.  They are not part 

of the church records.)  
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 Memories 

 CHANGES I HAVE SEEN IN MY LIFETIME 
 Submitted by Joyce Fossum Pflaum 
 

I feel I have been fortunate to have "good health for 

the shape I am in", and I was able to celebrate my 

80th birthday with my family last fall. Each time I 

reach a milestone in my life it seems to be a time for 

reflection.  The reflections change with age.  When I 

completed 8th grade, my education in a one-room 

school with only two to five pupils per grade was 

complete, and my life would change as I was going 

to start Northfield High School with over 100 stu-

dents in a class.  Now that was intimidating until I 

became acquainted with other classmates and the 

routine of going to a different room for each sub-

ject.  There was also a bus ride that lasted close to an 

hour ---- one spring the tires of the bus sank into a 

frost boil on Leahy's corner.  It happened so fast, and 

"we were stuck in the mud"!  We had to wait for an-

other bus to come and pick us up.  How many kids 

today know what a frost boil is?  Graduating from 

high school was a blend of happiness and sad-

ness.  Would we ever see each other again?  We were 

leaving the kids behind who had helped shape our 

lives.  Would anyone remember who we were?  I 

married a high school classmate so we could remi-

nisce together.  My next experience was my first 

summer job.  I worked for Jerry Johnson in his Web-

ster Mercantile and Grocery Store.  The worst part of 

that job was candling eggs.  I did that in a dark base-

ment room with a dirt floor.  (I often wondered if 

there were little creatures running around under the 

work counter, or spiders crawling around the 

walls.)  Each egg had to be held up to a light to make 

sure it was fresh.   You always hoped the farmer did 

not find a nest full of eggs in the barn that he brought 

in mixed with the fresh eggs.  Only one time did I 

find eggs with partially formed chicks in them.  The 

farmers sold eggs to store, and bought groceries with 

their "egg" money.  Do they still candle eggs by 

hand?  I enjoyed working in the store, but not check-

ing the eggs. 

 

When September came, I left my job to go to Augs-

burg College.  AHHH! Dorm life and I was out on 

my own ---almost.  Each dormitory  had a house 

mother, and the rules were strict.  You must sign out 

if you left the dorm for the evening, and you must be 

in by 10 pm as the doors were locked at that 

time.  There were no co-ed dorms either.  Another 

change in life came as I left college after one year 

and went to my first full time job and living in an 

apartment with roommates.  We got along good and 

learned how to budget our money.  Bills were always 

paid before we spent money on clothes or mov-

ies.  Of course all the girls were starting "Hope 

Chests", buying pots, pans, dishes and other things 

that would be needed to start a home after mar-

riage.  Many of us had boyfriends who were in the 

armed forces during the Korean War.  Next came 

marriage and a family -- six kids.  Each time one of 

the kids started school, played a last football game or 

other activity, or graduated from high school I would 

shed some tears as I knew life was moving on and 

things would never be he same again. 

 

Now that I've been around for a "few" years, I've 

been reflecting on the changes I have seen, and I 

think many of you can relate to them.  I'll start with 

one I know about but I have no memory of experi-

encing it.  I was born in the Faribault hospital.  The 

bill for my mother to spend almost a week there, and 

the laundry charges, etc. totaled about $30.00. Today, 

you could not spend one hour there for that 

amount.  Babies wore cloth diapers with rubber pants 

over them.  Cloth diapers were washed clean in hot 

water and homemade lye soap, then hung on the out-

door clothes line year around to keep them white.  In 

the winter they froze dry on the line, and were still 

froze when you brought them in the house.  This 

method was used by most of us until the early sixties, 

when disposable diapers became popular.  Of course 

the washing machine with a clothes ringer, and two 

tubs of rinse water (one with "bluing" added to the 

water) also gave way to automatic washers and dryers 

about this time.  I had a friend in 1958 who told her 

husband she wanted a new clothes dryer.  He drove a 

semi-truck, and came home from one of his road trips 

and surprised her with a new dryer --- a wood col-

lapsible dryer used to dry clothes in the house in the 

winter.  He did not realize she wanted an automatic 

dryer.  Clothes were always washed on Monday and 

ironed on Tuesday.  Now we wash clothes when ever 

there is a load of clothes that needs washing, and im-

mediately put them in the dryer.  Most items do not 

need to be ironed. 
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Recipe Corner 

Butterscotch Bars 

1 cup butterscotch chips          

1 cup butter 

1 cup peanut butter                 

1 pkg miniature marshmallows 

Melt chips, peanut butter and butter together, 

when cool add miniature marshmallows. 

Spread in well buttered 9 by 12 cake pan.  Store in a 

cool place. 

Ramona Pumper’s mother, Elvah Fossum made these 

bars for all of her grandchildren's graduation 

receptions.   

Now Ramona makes them for her 

grandchildren receptions. 

 

Very easy and very good. 

 

Memories 

Memories cont... 

Everyone had a garden and canned vegetables, pick-

les, and even meat for the winter.  In late summer 

fresh crates of pears and peaches arrived at the gro-

cery store, so mom would buy several crates and can 

sauce. Who would think about buying a can of 

sauce?  When the Concord grapes were available in 

their oblong baskets, they were bought to can jel-

ly.  Most bread was homemade.  The kids would 

think the seldom purchased loaf of Taystee bread 

was a real treat.  Fresh fruit and vegetables were a 

rarity in our small country stores.  Oh yes, they were 

usually called "Mercantile Stores"  You bought gro-

ceries in one part of the store, and then shop for 

overalls, shoes, underwear, dress material, thread, 

handkerchiefs, and school supplies in another sec-

tion.  Today one store outdoes the other in selling 

fresh foods, meats, many varieties of cereal, baking 

mixes, canned goods, and deli products.  We seldom 

went to a restaurant, and Fast Food places were un-

heard of.  You had your own fresh milk if you lived 

on a farm.  People living in town had milk delivered 

to their home.  Ice blocks for the ice-box was also 

delivered by a vendor that cut ice blocks on a lake in 

the winter and stored the ice by covering it with saw-

dust in building called their ice house. 

 

Summertime, when were not hoeing the garden, 

mowing the lawn, or giving the outhouse its weekly 

scrubbing, we were content to play with our neigh-

borhood friends.  If you lived on a farm there were 

more chores to help with.  Today many supervised 

recreational activities are provided to keep the kids 

busy.  We thought up our own activities, and we did 

not know what it meant to be "bored". 

 

Our grandparents saw the change from horse and 

buggy to the early makes of cars that you started by 

turning a crank.  We have seen autos with a simple 

heater, tires that easily became flat tires, and cars 

that the owner could tune-up or repair by him-

self.  Now we have power brakes, power locks, pow-

er windows, air conditioning, and the list goes on. 

Problems must be diagnosed with a computer and 

repaired in a shop.  What changes will our grand- 

children see? 

 

Over time radios have changed from a simple source 

providing news, Helen Trent, The Lone Ranger, Hit 

Parade, Inner-Sanctum (with the squeaky door) and 

other Saturday evening entertainment.  Now there 

are many pieces of entertainment equipment, home 

theaters, television etc. that are considered necessi-

ties. 

 

We've gone from ice-boxes to refrigerators; outdoor 

pumps for water supply to city water plants and sew-

ers; outhouses to lovely bathroom fixtures; tele-

phones with a hand crank hanging on a wall, to dial 

phones, to a handheld cell phone with many applica-

tions. 
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 Museum Committee 

Outhouse Photo, Anyone? Technology 

Electronic Newsletter  
Would you like to receive your Old Trondhjem 

Church Newsletter and other notices by email?  

You can help save on postage and the environment! 

To sign up for a pdf email version, send an email to 

kim.smisek@gmail.com. 

 

We’re on the Web!  Visit us at 

www.trondhjempreservation.org 

and check out the “Old Trondhjem 

Church” Fan Page on facebook.com. 

The Museum has many projects in progress.  The 

project getting our attention at the present time is the 

World War I Blue Star Banner.   

Al Vogen has made and donated a large case for dis-

playing this banner in memory of his wife, Randa 

Fossum Vogen.  The banner/flag will be displayed in 

the case along with the known history of this artifact. 

In addition we will display photos and personal infor-

mation on each Trondhjem Area WW I armed service 

veteran.  We will begin with photos and facts of the 

veterans that are represented by the blue stars and 

one gold star on the banner.  We will add photos and 

information of other veterans that have been donated 

to TCPS.    

If you have personal history on area WW I Veterans 

that should be a part of this project, please send it to 

me immediately.  If someone has a photo of Arnold 

Quinnell in his WW I uniform, or a picture of him as 

a young man, would you please mail this to us?  We 

are also interested in collecting photos and infor-

mation (service related information and family histo-

ry) of all service personnel that had a connection to 

Trondhjem or the surrounding area, (Webster, Little 

Chicago, etc.).  You may bring it to our sponsored 

events and give it to John Lindell, Merle Fossum, 

Barb Lentsch, Joyce Pflaum, or any of our commit-

tee members. 

We are still interested in family photos, church, 

school, home or community activities.  We would 

like dates, identification, and any other information 

along with the picture.  We would definitely like to 

get photos of Union Lake businesses and activities, 

and of early settlers and their families.  We are still 

looking for photos of the Camp family, the pavilion, 

store, and a garage that was located there.  We have 

never located a photo of the first Trondhjem Church, 

built in 1878.  Can you help us? 

Once again I am asking you to volunteer to help the 

Museum Committee. The only qualification is a de-

sire to work with this group.  You will be given pro-

jects to work on.  The work is enjoyable!  We meet 

the third Thursday of the month.  Contact one of the 

people named above.  We can use you now, but Syt-

tende Mai would be a good day to talk to one of the 

committee members. 

Submitted by Joyce Pflaum 

15616 Cornell Trail, Rosemount, MN  55068 

Tel: 651-423-5857  

Does anyone have a photo of the old outhouse that 

was located southeast of the church 

building?  Maybe you have a photo 

with the outhouse in the background. 

 We are interested in locating a good 

picture.  Please send a brief article on 

your family history, a favorite family 

story, or a humorous memory to be 

included in a future newsletter. 

 

We need your stories and your help.  Please join us 

on the 3rd Thursday of the month for a Museum 

Workday!  Just call Joyce at 651-423-5857 to say you 

will be there!  Thank you for your interest and any 

help you give us.  Joyce  

tel:651-423-5857
tel:651-423-5857
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 News from the Past 
Submitted by Joyce Fossum Pflaum 
 

Items submitted from local correspondents from  

from Northfield News, Northfield Independent, and 

Faribault Daily News 

 

October 10, 1901: The body of Arne Berg, whose 

death occurred in Minneapolis October 2, of cancer, 

was brought to Trondhjem last Friday for interment 

in the cemetery at Trondhjem.  The deceased was for-

ty years old.  (We have searched church records and 

Arne appears to be the first one from the Trondhjem 

congregation to enter the ministry.) 

February 15, 1902:  The ladies of St. John's church 

in Northfield will serve a Norwegian supper.  The 

waiters will be appropriately costumed. A fine musi-

cal program will be rendered.  Admission including 

supper will be 25 cents.  Following is the menu: 

Spise Sedel, Ludefisk, Kjodboller, Skinke, Rul-

lepoelse:  Tyttebar Sylte;   Rugbroed, Hvedebroed, 

Flatbroed, Lefse:  Gjedost, Primost, Pultost, and 

Gammelost; Fattigmands-Bagelse;  Krumkager, 

Kringler:  and Kaffee.  The famous cream pudding or 

"Flodegroed" is 5 cents extra.  Served in the Saeter-

hydde by a dairy maid. 

June 13, 1903:  This spring, in Dennison, there has 

been a revival of an old Norwegian sport, which used 

to be a favorite pastime in Norway.  The game is 

called "Throwing Horseshoes"  It is a very interesting 

game when there are four experienced players.  No 

man must trust to luck in that game.  It demands 

practice and a thorough understanding of the science 

of the game.  The enthusiasts are divided into two 

contesting armies, consisting of players and rooters. 

March, 1904: Marcus Holien. of Minneapolis, came 

to town on Wednesday to remove the old furniture in 

the Norwegian Lutheran church and replace it with 

new. 

June 2, 1904:  Roadwork is going on in great shape 

in Trondhjem and vicinity, the big Toner Hill is to be 

cut down many feet. 

About every family around joined in celebrating Me-

morial Day and decorating the graves. 

June 9, 1904:  Mr Anton Hanson and Mrs. Gunhild 

Huseby, a widow, were united in marriage in 

Trondhjem Lutheran Church last Sunday afternoon, 

June 5th. B. Tharaldson was best man and Mrs. A. 

Fossum was bridesmaid. Rev. B. Aas officiating.  The 

wedding feast was held at the bride's home in the 

evening.   

Sverke Torseth:  Sverke Torseth died suddenly 

Wednesday June 8, 1927 after an hour illness at his 

home near Lakeville.  It was a shock to hear in the 

Trondhjem community, as he and his son, Alfred, vis-

ited friends and relatives  here from Saturday until 

Monday.  He was one of the old pioneers of this 

neighborhood.  The funeral was held Saturday with a 

short service at the home and then the remains were 

brought here for burial.  Services were held at the 

Trondhjem Church, Rev. B.L. Sunday officiated. Mrs 

Lewis Fossum, Mrs. Bennie Fossum, Mrs. Joseph 

Fossum, Anna Husby and Ida Johnson sang "Saved 

By Grace," and "Abide With Me".  Sverke Torseth was 

born in Rindalen, Norway June 30, 1857. He leaves 

to mourn his wife, three daughters.  Mabel at home, 

Mrs Albert Fredrickson of Lakeville, Mrs. Rob. 

McHardy of Bay City,  Wis.; and four sons, Peter, 

Eddie, and Alfred of Bay City, Wis., and Lewis of 

Red Wing, and also one sister, Mrs. Andrew Fossum 

of Minneapolis. 

Webster Community’s Famous Quartet: Commu-

nity  musical organizations are usually characterized 

by instability and a shifting personnel, but the Web-

ster community boast a male quartet which has re-

mained intact for over ten years and which has found 

favor over a wide area for its excellent rendition of 

sacred music and oldtime songs.   The members of 

the quartet are Henry Hanson, first tenor; Olaf 

Docken, second tenor; Peter Edwardson, first bass; 

and Ben Tharalson, second base.  Mr. Docken and 

Mr. Edwardson live in Webster and the othe two in 

the vicinity of the town.  The unique quartet has al-

ways specialized in sacred music and has since its 

beginning been associated with the Solor Lutheran 

church of Webster.  Demands for its appearance on 

programs of farmers clubs and picnics led the quar-

tet to increase its scope until it has come to be re-

garded as the official organization of Webster. 

 Although none of the members have had a great deal 

of musical training and they insist that they have just 

 "muddled along",  the talents displayed by the quartet 

have brought plaudits from many critics well versed 

in music.  Their popularity over the long period of 

years is, however, the most conclusive evidence of 

their success. 
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 A Treasure in Trondhjemõs Museum 

Submitted by Joyce Fossum Pflaum 

Are you looking for a traditional 

way to observe Memorial Day? 

Each year on Monday morning, 

Memorial Day, the Lonsdale Le-

gion comes to the Trondhjem 

Cemetery for a short program.  A 

group of people attend this ob-

servance, and to visit with others 

in attendance.  The time is some-

what indefinite as the Legion vis-

its several area cemeteries, but 

they generally arrive at Trondhjem 

shortly after 10:30 am.  I suggest you arrive before 

10:30 am. 

Submitted by Merle Fossum 

 

Probably the most significant item in our museum is 

the World War I service flag that was displayed in 

the church during that war. Now it will be exhibited 

in our museum in time the Syttende Mai 

celebration. A national movement began 

in 1917 to sew service flags to honor sol-

diers from a family or, in our case, from 

the community of Trondhjem, Minnesota. 

Our flag displays nine blue stars that de-

note those who served and returned: Ole 

Berg, William Fossum, Knute Haugan, 

Orville Johnson, Hans Lockrem, Gust 

Lockrem, Arnold V. Paulson, Arnold 

Quinnell, and Thomas Walstad. The one 

gold star is for Albert Fossum who died in 

1918 in the influenza epidemic while in 

Service.  The practice was to stitch over 

and cover the blue star with gold thread 

when a man died in service.  

 

The flag in our possession had a number of serious 

preservation problems. One was that it had under-

gone some restoration attempts in the past and part of 

the fabric was replaced with a synthetic that did not 

exist in 1917. Another was that it had a dark water 

stain, probably from a problem in storage over the 

past near century. Several of the stars had become 

frayed and the gold star had been completely replaced 

by a synthetic fabric. So it required some professional 

work to stabilize the fabric, prevent further deteriora-

tion and to undo some prior well meaning 

but amateur attempts at restoration.  

 

When the family of Randa Fossum Vogen 

looked for a way to honor her memory 

with money given in her memory, they 

chose to fund the cost of this flag restora-

tion. John Lindell, co-chair of the Muse-

um Committee, found a professional tex-

tile conservator, Colleen Gau of Roches-

ter, MN who has a PhD in this field. She 

was successful in removing the stain, sav-

ing those fabrics that are original and pre-

venting further deterioration of the stars 

by hand stitching frayed edges and re-

placing the synthetic fabrics with au-

thentic fabric consistent with World 

War I material. Alan Vogen, Randa’s husband, is a 

skilled wood worker and spent many hours this win-

ter in his shop building a beautiful oak case with UV 

filter glazing to display this precious item. It will all 

come together this spring and will be on display at 

the Syttende Mai celebration on May 19th. 

Trondhjem’s Blue Star Service 

Flag before it was restored. 

Memorial Day Observance  

Following the program all are invited to the Ameri-

can Legion in Lonsdale for a luncheon. 

While I am on the subject of cem-

eteries, may I suggest you make a 

donation to the Trondhjem ceme-

tery, or any of the area cemeteries 

where you have loved ones bur-

ied.  The cemeteries in this area 

are kept up nicely, but it takes 

money to hire someone to take 

care of mowing and other upkeep. 

 Trondhjem is in a several year 

process of cleaning and repairing 

old gravestones, and raising the markers that have 

sunken into the ground. 
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 October 2012 ñMarch 2013 Contributions  

Capital Campaign & General Donations 

Daisy Quinnell 

Joyce Pflaum 

Sondra Berg Jensen 

Orin & Joan Quinnell 

Carol Melgaard 

Val Kucera 

Renee Fredrickson 

Kenneth & Joyce Madole 

Jerry & Mary Ann Cleland 

James Haralson 

David & Judy Saxerud 

Norman & Karen Vinnes 

Ken Halverson 

Berit Anfinson 

Elaine Deim 

Paul Heffron 

Henry & Cheri  Albers 

Sheldon Berg 

Renee Fredrickson 

Nancy Halverson 

Kay Costa 

Doris Nelson  

 

Honor of Bev Hussey’s 70th Birthday 

Don & Bonnie Pavek 

 

Memory of Lenora Christie Hauer 

George & Sherry Biltz  

 

Memory of Stanly Nelson  
Steve Pflaum & Mary Thompson  

Merle & Mavis Fossum   

 

Honor of Dick & Bev Hussey’s 50th Anniversary 

Don & Bonnie Pavek 

Dale & Deb Simon   

 

Honor of Eunice Johnson’s 90th Birthday 

Don & Bonnie Pavek   

 

Memory of Gustav & Ingeborg Julseth 

Gudmund & Ruth Julseth 

 

Honor of Joyce Pflaum’s 80th Birthday 

Joyce’s Children & Spouses 

Don & Bonnie Pavek 

Ramona Pumper 

Karin Fossum 

Memory of Cliff & Ruth Johnson 

Brian & Jenna Eckholm 

 

Memory of Oscar & Myrtle Johnson Hagen 

Debra Hagen Baldwin & Tim Baldwin 

 

Great Grandparents Daniel & Emelie, Grand-

parents Mens & Edna & Parents Arleigh &     

Deloris Berg 

Carol Berg 

 

Honor of All TCPS Volunteers 

Merle & Mavis Fossum 

 

Memory of Duane Pflaum 

Doug & Ruth Pflaum 

Dale & Betty Quist 

 

Memory of Orv Peterson 

Dale & Betty Quist 

 

Memory of Martin, Fina & Melba Gorder 

Warren Velenchenko 

 

Memory of Ruth Halverson Noe 

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Halverson 

 

Memory of Richard Conlon 

Joyce Pflaum 

 

Honor of the Elida Tharalson Gunderson family 

& Memory of Elida Gunderson 

Sandra Johnson 

 

Memory of Joe Wilson 

Ardis B Wilson 

 

Memory of Randa Vogen 

Gary & Judy Stinar 

 

Memory of Betty Thorpe 

Al Thorpe 

 

Memory of Lee Fossum 

Lucille Hill 
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